RETENTION COUNCIL 

Monday October 3, 2011, 10:00-12:00pm

280N York Lanes

Attendees:  Rob Tiffin (Chair), John Amanatides, Jennifer Bramer, Mauro Buccheri, Carolyn Cannon, Glenn Craney, Ian Crookshank, Joseph De Souza, Josephine Fung, Rosanna Furgiuele, Keshia Gray, Ian Greene, Debbie Hansen, Jennifer Lavigne, David Leyton-Brown,   Norda Majekodunmi, Christian Marjollet, Ross McMillan, Don Murdoch, Brian Poser, Marc Powell, Marie Rickard, Mark Robertson, Martha Rogers, Catherine Salole, Stanley Tweyman, Lara Ubaldi, Marc Wilchesky, Mark Wilson, Peter Wilson, Ken Withers, Bart Zemanek

1.
Chair’s remarks
· Introductions were conducted around the table.

· Rob Tiffin explained that with Norma Sue Fisher-Stitt’s term ending as AVP and Sue Vail coming into a revised position as AVP Teaching and Learning, Rob would be the sole chair of the Retention Council.
· The group reviewed the mission and goals of the Retention Council, focusing on the five goals and asking for any suggested revisions and/or additions.

· Assessing learning outcomes was noted as a subject for future discussion.
Action: B/f assessing learning outcomes at next meeting for discussion.
2.
Sub-Committee Updates 

Students Sub-Committee:


Catherine Salole reported that the sub-committee has been busy assessing the summer programming made in large part possible through Academic Innovation Fund (AIF) support.


The focus of the sub-committee thus far has been on the transition in to first year.


The relocated RED Zone in Vari Hall saw 6490 incoming students


Student representatives from the Colleges have been working at the RED Zone, and a great relationship with the Advising Offices has developed.


Some of the initiatives include the RED Talks that were piloted over the summer, the hope is to re-purpose the incoming student portlets in order to implement for students starting in January.


The student services play was performed at 15 orientation sessions.


Going forward, the next meeting of the sub-committee is scheduled for November. There are opportunities for this committee and the peer mentoring sub-committee to work together on evolving information for students as they transition through university.

Peer Mentoring Sub-Committee:

Catherine Salole reported that five videos were recorded from sessions at the York Leadership Conference held in the spring.


Four of the five videos are available for coordinators of peer mentor and other peer support programs to use in the training of their student leaders. These videos are Peer Mentoring 101, Resilience, a (very) short course on managing hardship, Diversity, and Peer Mentoring Skills. 

Action: Catherine to send four available videos to Carolyn for posting to website.


The intent is to build other sessions and to train the trainers. 

Action: Anyone interested in co-chairing this sub-committee should email Rob Tiffin their interest.

Data & Resources Sub-Committee:
Glenn Craney presented preliminary statistics on fall 2011 retention rates. (attached presentation here.)
· The retention numbers include students that have been retained or graduated.

· Our retention rate year over year remains fairly flat.

· Our loss is steady at rates of .2, .3, .4 % loss every year.

· The impact on our funding is significant if we lose 1% of our FTEs.

· Factors such as the recession may impact positively or negatively on retention rates.

· The numbers include 101s and 105s, York has a fairly high number of 105s compared to other universities.

· In terms of comparison to other universities, York is in the bottom 3rd.

Two goals of the sub-committee for this year include:
I. Academic Innovation Fund (AIF) projects
II. HEQCO project 

The AIF Projects
· We recognize that we need good information; we need a data strategy with a 
framework.  
· For AIF projects, we need standards for databases across projects.
HEQCO project 

· The goal was a better understanding of retention risk, this project was led by OIRA.

· Building on previous research we need to know more about

1. retention risk at the student level

2. develop a statistical model

3. confirm that small interactions matter

· Partnered with Carleton to verify the data model

· Have a deeper analysis of stop/dropouts at the student level 
· Some student interviews have been undertaken

· There will be focus groups to try to help determine the bumps that students hit 

· Key focus on data requirements to develop an early warning system, what do we know and when do we know
· We know that “something happened” but what? And how do we get the information so we can do something about it?
· We are looking at things that we can change
In the next few weeks the sub-committee will meet regarding the data points for the AIF projects.

Action: Glenn will present “close to finalized” retention data for fall 2011 at the December 5 Retention Council meeting.
Advising Sub-committee
· The Retention Council sub-committee on advising was co-chaired by Marilyn Lambert-Drache (LA&PS) and Praveen Muruganandan (Schulich).

· The committee launched a major initiative in FW 2010/11: the advisors training series.

· The series of workshops was intended to provide professional advisors at York with an opportunity to engage in professional development and to network with other colleagues, share experiences and information.  

· The winter spring program consisted of five workshops attended by all advisors from all faculties.  Workshops (facilitated by co-chairs) involved colleagues from different faculties, units, the Registrar’s Office, CDS and HR. 

· The fall 2011program will consist of three workshops (end of October, November, December)

· Advisors who attend workshops will receive a certificate of participation that will be an acknowledgment of their contribution to an important program. 

· The co-chairs have enquired about the availability of advising materials (including webinars) that could be acquired and made available for advisors.

· The committee has not yet had their first meeting for FW 2011/12 but a date will be set soon. Gayatri Wright (Education) has agreed to co-chair with Marilyn Lambert-Drache as Praveen Muruganandan has moved to a new position in Schulich.
Faculty Sub-committee

Last year Mark Robertson co-chaired this sub-committee with Norma Sue Fisher-Stitt. During this time the faculty sub-committee was active through the Learning Commons Committee.  This committee includes faculty, librarians, learning skills experts, writing instructors and representatives from the Center for the Support of Teaching (CST).  The Learning Commons contributes to the student experience and the work of the Retention Council by fostering the development of 'academic literacies' (such as writing, research and learning skills).  This is achieved in two ways: 1) by supporting students directly (through workshops and by appointment), and 2) by supporting faculty in addressing academic literacies in and through the curriculum.  

Although the Learning Commons continues to work with the CST, the Faculty Sub-committee of the Retention Council is taking a hiatus since the Centre for the Support of Teaching is currently undergoing a revisioning process.  

Meanwhile here are some highlights of the work of the Learning Commons and the Libraries:

· The Virtual Learning Commons (VLC) project received AIF funding.  The focus of this resource will be on helping students on the range of critical skills and academic literacies that are required in completing academic assignments.  The VLC will take a holistic and integrated approach to the researching, writing and learning process. It is intended primarily by undergraduates but will also be of use to faculty who can incorporate relevant modules into their course web sites, etc.  The VLC did a focus group with faculty recently and the student focus group is scheduled for this week. 

· On October 13th from 1-4pm, the CST and the Learning Commons are holding a workshop entitled “Teaching your students what they need to succeed”. The session will focus on strategies faculty can use to help address academic literacies in the curriculum.  

· Norda Majekodunmi (Scott Library, Reference Department) undertook a video project over the last academic year interviewing students throughout their first year regarding academic skills and competencies.  Seven modules are being created.  The students identified the content of the videos.

· We continue to need more quiet study space. A new silent study reading room will be created on the 4th floor of Scott Library.  This will provide approximately 125 new silent study carrels, and should be available for the new year.

It was agreed that we need to engage faculty more around their role in supporting students and it needs to occur at the Faculty Council level, in academic planning etc.

Year-to-Year Sub-committee

Fall Co-curricular Week:

· Soliciting participation/events:

· Email invitations (July and September) have been sent to: Deans, Assoc. Deans, Dept. Chairs, and Executive Officers. Retention Council, College Masters, Student Clubs and Governments (using YU Connect), previous event hosts
· Event submissions are sent by email to fcw@yorku.ca and added to York Events website – with specific category for Fall Co-curricular Week and sub-categories (e.g. academic, social). This should improve outreach and visibility.

· Submissions are coming in and are added to the site (www.yorku.ca/fcw) daily. Currently about 50 events listed. Any last minute additions and/or promotion are most welcome.
· Promotions

· Took place at Faculty advising operations and RED Zone throughout the summer

· Last year’s promo videos on the web site have been updated to reflect this year’s dates

· Facebook and Twitter

· YFile and YLife articles for this week

· Ads on large screens around campus

· New banner in Vari Hall rotunda
· Posters/flyers (delivered to Faculty advising offices – please let Don or Brian know if you would like more.)

· Email invitation to students from VP Tiffin
· Recording this year’s events:

· Videographer on duty for this year’s events to use for next year’s promotions

· Surveys will be sent to event hosts to ask students to complete, including contact information for follow-up contact (naming contest for next year?)
· On-line survey is also available via Facebook
Beyond FCW

· Sub-committee meetings will resume after FCW to de-brief and consider other possible year-to-year retention activities
3.
Themed Floors

David Leyton-Brown reported that in light of declining residence demand and having heard tremendous positive feedback regarding themed floors it was determined that every College would have at least one themed floor for FW 2011/12. The reaction has been really encouraging and the interest has exceeded our expectations.  The challenge now will be to live up to the expectations that have been set.

4.
Residence Life Programming

Ian Crookshank reported on current programming that is curricular, planned and sequenced and falls back on the academic priorities. There are six domains with 19 learning outcomes sequenced through the year. Previously the dons did training but not this year.  Dons are focusing more on community building and promoting connections. The five programs scheduled through this year will be assessed upon completion. We will work more closely with the Colleges as we continue to build community.
5.
Recognition of impact individuals

David Leyton-Brown brought forward a program that he had learned of in the U.S. It is a very simple concept where we write a letter to every student and ask them to provide a short response with the name of one individual on campus that has had the greatest positive impact on them and what they did.  This signals that we care and also gives opportunity to recognize community members doing good things. It will also highlight, over time, what is important to students. A small working group was struck with members Stanley Tweyman, Rob Tiffin, David Leyton-Brown and Ross McMillan. 
Action: Working group to bring report back to Retention Council via email. 

6.
Other business
Rob Tiffin mentioned that the documentary film The Anatomy of Hate: A Dialogue for Hope is screening at Accolade East on October 4, 2011 and the filmmaker, Michael Ramsdell, will be in attendance for a post-film discussion.
The next meeting of the Retention Council will take place on Monday, December 5, 2011 in Room 280N York Lanes.

